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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Lowell Macher, Chairman

                 Jim Dennis
Bill Capie

              Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, April 12, 2012 for a regular scheduled meeting at the Hart County Library. 

Missy Dove took minutes for the meeting.

Mr. Macher, chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and Mr. McHan opened with prayer.  

Mr. Dennis motioned to amend the agenda by removing the executive session. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mr. Capie approved the3/8/12 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Dennis. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Conservation

Mrs. Busha motioned to allow the Chief Appraiser to sign the Conservation Use Applications as approved only after the Board of Assessor’s have approved such application. Motion was seconded by Mr. McHan. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Mobile Home Digest

Lamar Dalton, Mobile Home Digest Manager, gave an update on the mobile home appeals process. Bills are due on May 1st and the returned bills have either been re-mailed to the real estate address or have been field visited. The mobile depreciation schedules have been updated by Greg Reese, Department of Revenue field agent.
Chief Appraiser Report

Mr. Patrick presented a map with the sales plotted and the proposed accessibility areas. Hart County had 120 foreclosures in 2009 and 197 foreclosures in 2010. Due to the number of foreclosures and bank sales a negative influence will be considered.

Mr. Patrick discussed the upcoming budget and will not request anything that is not needed in the budget, however he will request to make Mr. Hix a fulltime employee and stress the importance of the two new positions. Mr. Peck is now an Appraiser I who paid for his class and exam himself. The budget is due to Mr. Caime by May 1st.  Mr. Patrick will be giving a presentation concerning the office’s progress to the Board of Commissioner’s at their next meeting.

Motion was made by Mr. Dennis to approve the staff to enter all new construction on the 2012 digest. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Busha. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Habitat for Humanity

Motion was made by Mr. Dennis to approve the staff to handle the E & R concerning Habitat for Humanity as exempt from taxation. Motion was seconded by Mr. McHan. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 
Motion was made by Mr. McHan to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.

